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January 26, 2016

Edmond Yew, P.E.
Land Development Group, Senior Civil Engineer 
Bureau of Engineering, Department of Public Works 
201 N. Figueroa Street, Room 200 
Los Angeles, CA 90012

RE; Gate installation at Dillon and London Streets

Dear Mr. Yew,

Rampart Area, Los Angeles Police Department, is in support of the gate installation proposed for 
London Street, at Dillon Street; a cul de sac affecting two properties, 3100 and 3200 London Street, 
which was a problematic site for the neighborhood for the past year.

Our records show that several crimes and arrests took place from November 2014 to December 2015. 
Information received from LAPD’s Discovery Section, Legal Affairs Division, indicate that there 
were 15 calls for service in the immediate area. This number is in addition to the many phone calls 
from residents in the area surrounding this location requesting assistance. The installation of a gate at 
Dillon St. and London St. will to help deter criminal activity in the future.

It is my understanding that Councilman O’ Farrell, residents of London St., and the owners of the 
properties at 3100 and 3200 London Street are in support of the gate installation and that LAFD has 
submitted a letter stating that if the gate is installed according to required code and regulations, 
emergency vehicle access would not be impeded.

If I can be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me at (213) 484-3020.

Very truly yours,

CHARLIE BECK 
Chief of Police
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JEFF NOLTE, Captain 
Commanding Officer 
Rampart Patrol Division

AN EQUAL EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 
www.LAPDonline.org 
www.jolnLAPD.com

http://www.LAPDonline.org
http://www.jolnLAPD.com


LOS ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT

P.O. Box 30158 
Los Angeles, California 90030 
Telephone: (213) 484-3010 
LAPD TDD (877) 275-5273 
Ref#: 4.5

f/T

?CHARLIE BECK
Chief of Police

rtf
AND

ERIC GARCETTI
Mayor

September 11, 2015

Edmond Yew, P. E.
Land Development Group, Senior Civil Engineer 
Bureau of Engineering, Department of Public Works 
201 North Figueroa Street, Room 200 
Los Angeles, CA 90012

Dear Mr. Yew,

This letter is to confirm Rampart Area’s support for the installation of a gate on Dillon Street, 
between 3100 and 3200 London Street. The gate will ensure the safety of residents entering and 
exiting the apartment complex at that location. I am informed that there are several neighbors, as 
well as a church, that are in complete support of the installation of a gate.

Recently, a temporary chain link fence was installed after the cul-de-sac was cleaned up. As a 
result, this action has greatly improved the area, keeping it clean and clear of debris and other 
problematic quality of life issues. Local residents report noticeable relief as well.

If you need any additional information, please contact Senior Lead Officer Victor Gutierrez. 
Rampart Area, at (213) 793-0784.

Very truly yours,

CHARLIE BECK 
Chief of-Police

i
BRIAN PRATT, Captain 
Commanding Officer 
Rampart Area
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